
 
 
 

A Portion of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. East Busway to Close Saturday and 
Sunday 

 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE (October 5, 2023) – A portion of the Martin Luther King, 
Jr. East Busway will be closed on Saturday and Sunday to create room for a window 
washing project at the UPMC Assembly Building on Centre Avenue. 
 
The busway will be closed from 6 a.m. to 3 p.m. on Saturday and Sunday from East 
Liberty Station to the busway ramp at Neville Street. 
 
Buses traveling inbound and outbound on the busway will not stop at Negley Station. 
Those buses will instead pick up and discharge riders on Ellsworth Avenue at Negley 
Avenue. 
 
Delays of up to 20 minutes are expected. 
 
Riders with questions are encouraged to contact Customer Service by calling 412-442-
2000, on Twitter @PghTransitCare, or via live chat at www.ridePRT.org. 
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